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Achievement Assembly

As it is National Storytelling Week the children have been awarded certificates for super storytelling this week!  Well done to:

Reception: Ruby Robson
Year 1: Holly Waggot   Year 2: Madeline White   Year 3: Jessica Charlton         Year 4: Zaine Kikuchi     Year 5: Hannah Jackson
     Year 6: Toby Cowan-Pickard   
Celebrating Attendance 

Well done to Year 6 for best attendance this week!  Our whole school attendance this academic year is 96.1%.    
Remember the class with the best attendance at the end of term will receive a prize! Attendance from Christmas is currently:
	Reception:    94.4%
	Year 1:    94.5%
	Year 2:   96.6%
	

	Year 3:    98.1%
	Year 4:   96.4%
	Year 5:   96.7%
	Year 6:  97.8% 


Deputy Head Teacher 

We are delighted to inform you that following a rigorous interview process, Mrs Brooks has now been appointed permanently as Deputy Headteacher at Portobello Primary!
Return of Mrs Lockhart 
We are also very pleased to tell you that on Monday 10th February, Mrs Lockhart will return from maternity leave.  She will take over as class teacher in Year 4 and will continue her role as SENCo.  Mr Darnborough will remain with us until the 6th March to help with the transition arrangements. 

Keeping everyone safe

Some of our neighbours and parents / carers have raised concerns about parking around school at pick up and drop off times.  Unfortunately, some local residents are finding that their drives are being blocked and that access is restricted.  If you do have to travel by car, please consider parking away from the street and doing the final part of the journey by foot.  Not only will this make the area safer and it will also be healthier for you and your child.

**Valentines Disco**
Our ever-popular Valentines Disco takes place next Thursday 13th February from 4.15pm – 5.30pm.  Tickets are available at the door and cost only £3! 

Swimming – Year 4

Friday 14th February will be the last swimming session for Year 5.  After the half term holidays Year 4 will start swimming with their first session being on Friday 28th February.  

Clubs

Next week is the final week for:

· KS1 Arts & Crafts

· KS2 Code Club

· KS2 Badminton 
Safer Internet Day

We had an incredible day on Tuesday marking Safer Internet Day which ended with a spectacular Anti-bullying catwalk!  Huge thank you and well done to all those involved in the organisation.
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